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2025                             VESTRY VIEWS                                              

 
Faith in Action. Father Greg has a gift for helping us understand scripture lessons and 
pointing out how the lessons apply to our daily lives. I often find the message helps me see 
how “faith in action” works. 
 
I experienced many examples of faith in action while helping at the WOE Rummage Sale. The 
donations ranged from baked goods, to linens, to clothing items, to quilts, to 
DVDs/CDs/books, to jewelry, to small appliances, to holiday decorations, and to more items 
than I can list. The volume and quality of the donations enabled the rummage sale to be a 
huge success. Thank you to everyone who contributed items. 
 
A troop of volunteers unloaded donations into the Fellowship Hall and several classrooms 
after 10:00 Mass on 3/30. Many volunteers spent long hours during the week sorting, 
pricing, and setting up items for display. During the sale, volunteers helped shoppers in each 
room, acted as cashiers, sold baked goods, helped guests carry items to their vehicles, and 
directed traffic during the initial rush on Friday morning. While helping at the front door, I 
heard numerous shopper’s mention: “wow, everyone is so friendly here.” After the sale, a 
troop of volunteers helped box up unsold items, haul the boxes to the garage, break down 
tables for storage, and then vacuum or sweep and mop each room. Whew, what an amazing 
demonstration of faith in action. 
 
The WOE rummage sales generated over $6,000 in profit. The baked sale alone raised $700. 
The generous donations of jewelry generated significant sales. The WOE hung a banner in 
the halls that listed community programs the sale supported: 
 
Christian Appalachian Project (KY)                          Alternatives for Battered Women 
St. Theodore’s Food Pantry Zion House—Avon 
Aurora House                                                              Sojourner House 
Meals on Wheels                                                      Habitat for Humanity Rochester 

  RAIHN (Rochester Interfaith Network)           Food for the Poor, Inc. 
  Honor Flight of Rochester                                        Christian Heritage Home 
  Day Star—Rochester                                        Sunset House 
  Jefferson Ave Childhood Center                         C.U.R.E. 
  SWEM                                                      Dream Factory 
  Bishop Sheen Housing Fund                         Hinchey House (Gates Historical Society) 
  Seabury Woods Chapel                                       Church Periodical Club 

Thank you to everyone who contributed and/or volunteered. Faith in Action, indeed. 
Don Voorhies, Vestry Member 

The 
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✣     ✣    ✣ 

FROM THE PARISH REGISTER 
                                             
O God, our times are in your hand: Look with favor, we pray, on your servants as they 
begin another year. Grant that they may grow in wisdom and grace; strengthen their 
trust in your goodness all the days of their lives; through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen. 

 
May 4 Elizabeth Bagley 
  

May 11 Drake D’Anunzio 
               Joe Alonci 

May 22   Logan Engert              May 29 Marian Chapman 

                 Donald Voorhies 
May 5 Alina Ornt May 13 Margaret Parisi  May 23 Sue Cleveland May 30 Nick Parisi 

May 7 Carole Haase May 16 Daniel Jameson May 24 Jim Zaso May 31 Zachary Rogers 

May 9 David Ploettner            May 19 Cassie Magiera May 26  Bill Lasher  

May 10 Pauline Ehle May 21 Kim Hyde May 27  Eric Zeder  

  May 28  Yassir Guenni 
                Anthony Cirino 

 

    

 
O God, you have so consecrated the covenant of marriage that in it is represented 
the spiritual unity between Christ and his Church. Send your blessing upon these your 
servants that they may so love, honor and cherish each other in faithfulness and 
patience, in wisdom and godliness, that their homes may be havens of blessing and 
peace. Amen. 

 

May 7 Bo & Laraine Heslin                                May 19 Doug & Linda Collinge    
May 15 Douglass & Danielle D’Anunzio                 

 
 

CHANGES & ADDITIONS 
If you have changes to your contact information, please notify Maureen Durie in the Parish Office: 247-4190 or 
Office@coepiphany.org  Office hours: Tuesday–Friday, 9:00 am–1:00 pm  

  

mailto:Office@coepiphany.org
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PASTOR’S REPORT   
 

 
Dear Friends,  
I am finding this to be a very encouraging time for a number of reasons. We have completed 
our Pastoral Plan for the parish with some great goals and objectives designed to help us reach 
out a little more proactively into the Gates/Chili community. We’re beginning to roll it out, 
hoping all of you will get involved in its implementation. It’s a new time in the history of our 
church.   
On May 11, our new Bishop Kara Wagner Sherer will be at Epiphany with us for the first time 
and will preside over our two liturgies. There will be plenty of pomp and circumstance 
associated with her first visit that should be quite enjoyable. It also happens to be Mother’s Day 

and Bishop Kara is in fact a mother. I look forward to hearing her preach on this day.   
In addition to that, there’s all kinds of new energy in the parish. On May 11, we will be baptizing two adults into the faith, 
Placid Taggart who’s from the MacDonald family and Aria Carter who’s in the VanBrederode line. We will also be receiving 
four people into the Episcopal Church. All of these are fairly recent arrivals to our parish, John & George Phillips, and Don 
& Desi Voorhies. Bishop Kara will also be confirming a young woman from Two Saints Episcopal Church in downtown 
Rochester. It will certainly be a big day!  
In addition to these 6 baptisms and receptions, we have three more upcoming baptisms in the next few months. Amanda 
and Mark Evenchik‘s son, Owen, will be baptized on May 25. Colleen and Jared Wilkins’ nephew, Liam, will be baptized on 
June 29.  And Cassie and Conor Magiera‘s daughter, Charlotte, will be baptized on July 13.   
This new life is probably just a blip on the radar, but wouldn’t it be wonderful if it was the beginning of a pattern of growth 
for us?  Either way, we thank God for this great parish and the new life we are enjoying.   
May God bless you, and empower you to follow Jesus more closely every day in love and compassion for all people, 
especially the least of our brothers and sisters, because that is where real meaning and joy are to be found in this life.   
It is truly a pleasure to be your pastor.  
Sincerely yours in Christ,  
Fr Greg  

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

✣✣✣ 

VESTRY MINUTES MARCH 18, 2025 
ZOOM MEETING 

 
Present:  Fr. Greg, Kathie Entress, Laurie Zaso, Susan Gaskill, Mike Grasso, Tim Kaercher, Heidi McGrath, Don Metzinger, 
Nick Parisi, Donna Perry, Kristen Smith, Don Voorhies, Deb Grasso, Pat Lesher 
 
Tim opened with prayer and the Vestry Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
BUSINESS: 
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1. Approve March Vestry Minutes.  A motion was made to approve February 18, 2025, Minutes. M-S-A 

2. Finance Report and motion to approve.  Deb reported she had included both January and February Finance 

Reports.  Last month the January Finance Report was postponed by making some adjustments.  There is nothing 

major for the February report, except the March RG&E electric bill has doubled from March 2024.  Gas has 

remained pretty much on target. Nick questioned if she took note of what the kilowatt hours were and the usage 

between the 2.  Bob Renehan has kept a spreadsheet over the years, and she will forward the March figures to 

him.  A motion was made to approve the January and February Finance Reports. M-S-A 

3. Spectrum Payment. Deb reported that Spectrum sends an email about the monthly payment.  She normally waits 

for the paper statement to come before she pays, but lately it has been so close to the due date she has had to 

pay it online.  She always makes a copy of payment, then attaches it to the paper statement.  She knows this is 

going against one of the established controls we have for paying bills.  After much discussion about how to handle 

this issue, a motion was made for Deb to authorize monthly autopay to Spectrum from our bank checking account. 

M-S-A 

4. Computer Upgrade. Deb reported we have been working with Lucidity Works to get our computer and system 

upgraded.  The budgeted contract was $3455.  So far, we have paid $2949, which has been taken out of the 

Memorial fund.  She thinks it really should be taken out of the Building Fund.  She wants to know if she should 

continue using the Memorial Fund until the balance is paid rather than switching midstream. It was recommended 

to continue taking from the Memorial with notes explaining why and how the money was used.  Then use the 

Seabury Fund, which is for capital expenses to reimburse the Memorial Fund for the withdrawals. Fr. Greg stated 

that the upgrade is kind of a mess right now.  Basically, because it is such a busy season with Lent, there hasn’t 

been time to change over the files and clean everything up.  Hopefully, in the next month or two it will all be 

ironed out and work well.  They are coming this week to hook up the wireless internet in church and in the 

fellowship hall. We will be able to get a stronger signal in the church which will give us a better picture. 

5. Key Bank, three questions. Deb stated that we will be moving our safe deposit box from KeyBank, Chili to KeyBank, 

Gates where all our banking is done. Dave P. is the only one who has access to the Chili safe deposit box.  We need 

a few people to look over what is in the box to be transferred and also to determine what is in the safe at Church 

that should be in the safe deposit box.  The present size of the box is 3 x 10, $100/yr; which we have paid and will 

transfer to the new one. We might need a larger size depending on what we transfer from the old box and church 

safe.  The second issue is there are at least 8 bank credit cards out there, not sure who has them and if they are 

active.  It was suggested the only people who should have them is Fr. Greg, Maureen and Pam to buy the 

necessary supplies the Church requires.  The outstanding cards will be cancelled, and new ones will be issued to 

the 3 aforementioned people.  Kathie will email Maria to see what the procedure is for cancelling the card and cc 

Deb and Laurie with her reply. Maria from Key Bank would like to speak to Vestry about our accounts and some 

ideas she has for us, i.e. switching from a rewards credit card to a cash back, protection we need against fraud as a 

business, and maybe using their bank for our pledge donations, etc. After much discussion, it was decided to have 

Maria come to the May meeting to make a brief presentation.  Kathie will get in touch with Maria to set it up. 

6. Cleaning Service bill increase.  Don reported that the cleaning service bill has gone up from our original payment of 

$425/mo. up to $462, up 10% over the last 3 years.  He would like to meet with them and go through the contract. 

Get our mind together with what we want and then talk to them about what they’re doing. Then determine if we 

should look around at other cleaning services.  
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7. Strategic Planning.  Fr. Greg distributed the proposed Pastoral Plan 2025 via email to the Vestry members.  This 

proposed document covered Mindfulness Area Mission Statements, Proposed Goals for each Mindfulness Area, 

and Small Mindfulness Groups’ Organization and Function.  He stated he made some changes that had been 

recommended at the retreat (In the Mindfulness statements). He asked if there were any other changes to be 

made or questions. Nick asked about the home visits to new parishioners and how we defined a parishioner.  Fr. 

Greg offered the definition of a parishioner that the Diocese gives.  Our definition is how and when someone that 

has been attending church for a few months wants to become a member. Then when  Fr. Greg feels it’s 

appropriate, he approaches them and asks them if they would like to become a member of the Church. If they say 

yes, then the process begins.  Following this discussion a motion was made to approve this Strategic Pastoral Plan 

for 2025.     M-S-A.  The question now is the implementation of this, which will be up to the Vestry to make this 

happen.  How do we get the parish on board with this and the eventual sign up for the five small groups.  After 

much discussion, it was decided to follow the course we used initially to develop the 5 core groups prior to Covid.  

Each group represented by 2 members from the initial group and a couple from Strategic planning would give a 

brief presentation of what their group is all about to the parish. The presentations would be Sunday, April 27 and 

Sunday, May 4.  Prior to May 18 a colorful display board with a description of what each group does and hopes to 

do will be available for the parish to sign up. Select a group they want to be involved in to help Epiphany become 

even more part of our community. When the 5 groups meet on May 18, there will be at least a couple of people 

that are familiar with each group to facilitate the meeting. As more parishioners pick their group of interest, then 

we can begin implementing the goals proposed for each group.  

8. AED.  Don related that this past Sunday, Epiphany received a $2000 donation from the Wackerows to purchase an 

AED.  Don will be making an appointment with a recommended company to firm up the price, designate 

placement position and training.  A thank you note will be sent to Jim and Linda. 

9. Pianist update.  A pianist, Jack Fecik, has been hired with a six month contract beginning April 27. He will be with 

us for six months every week through the summer and September.  This also allows us to hire an organist if one 

should appear starting in September or October. 

10. As an aside, Fr. Greg said Jim Stotts gave a very generous donation ($1,000) in memory of his mother, Dottie.  He 

would like us to get some nice flowers on an upcoming Sunday and use the rest for anything we want. So, Fr. Greg 

recommended the remainder be put into the general checking account to be there when needed.  A thank you 

note will be sent to Jim.   

11. Nominating Committee/Delegate.  Fr. Greg talked to the Diocese about delegates, and we can have a maximum of 

3 delegates to Convention.   We have Emily Klinzing-Cirino as one delegate and Tom Seils as an alternate.  We 

should try to appoint a couple more.  A discussion followed about possible candidates.  A couple of names came 

up and Fr. Greg will speak to them. 

12. Mailbox use.  Laurie pointed out that we have in-house mailboxes on the East side of the hallway previously used 

for Vestry members, various organizations and individuals to receive mail.  Fr. Greg related that he has already put 

Vestry members' names on a box and to look in your box every once in a while. 

13. Update Vestry Handbook.  The Vestry Handbook is the binder that covers resolutions, policies, job descriptions, 

and contracts.   In the past it has been given to Vestry members.  Fr. Greg would like to have all the Vestry 

members have a copy.  Deb has electronic copies from 2008 through 2014 which she will forward to Fr. Greg.  He 

will take all the documents and put it up on the Google drive in a folder. Then at the next Vestry meeting look at 

them so we can produce an updated version. 
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14. Vestry Contact for Sunday Morning.  Kathie related a request was made for us to sign up for different weeks again.  

When she talked to Maureen the schedule was already made up for April.  The new schedule will begin in May.  

Kathie will send out an email to sign up for May and June. If you could sign up for a different week and email a 

reply to all, then she will work to set that up and work in 2-month blocks.  She will forward the schedule to 

Maureen.  She will also send around a sign up for STAR Vestry Views. 

 

DISCUSSION ITEMS: 

        Small group updates. 

● Welcome.  Laurie stated we have previously discussed May 11, Bishop’s visitation when Placid and John 

will become members of the Episcopal Church. 

● Liturgy planning.  Fr. Greg relayed he will be publishing in this week’s announcement the Holy Week 

Schedule from Palm Sunday to Easter. 

● Youth. Sue reported they did the blessing bags this past week.  Rite 13 is doing the coffee hour this week.  

They have Aria’s baptism coming and the Rite 13 the first week in June. 

 
● Adult Formation.  Kathie didn’t have anything to report. 

 
● Social Media. Kristen reported they made an event on Facebook for the Rummage Sale.  Fr. Greg related 

the live streams that came through the last couple of weeks has been good.  Sometimes the sound varies; 

it could be to do with the quality of the phone.  With the new wireless live stream in the Church, we have 

to make sure the person doing the live stream has the password. When Kim returns from Fl. they’re going 

to work on the sound again.  There’s another little tool they want to try. 

Tim closed the meeting with prayer. 

The Vestry meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 

The next meeting is April 22, 2025, at 7 p.m. via ZOOM 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Pat Lesher, Clerk of the Vestry                                             Vestry View for April: Kathie 

 

 
 

 
 

 
MAY UPDATE 

 

 Service Ministry Update  
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The service ministry team had two Lenten service ministry projects this year. The Fiber Ministry team 

collected handmade items including hat, scarves, mittens, socks, prayer shawls and blankets during Lent until 

Easter Sunday. All of the fiber ministry projects will be on display and blessed during the Sunday service on April 

27th. Our grand total of projects was 138 items which is 345 % over our goal of 40 projects for the 40 days of 

Lent. An update of where the fiber minister projects were donated will be the June Service Ministry STAR 

update. 

 Our other Lenten projects is providing Easter Food Baskets for needy residents in the Town of Gates. 

Epiphany collected 26 food baskets which were distributed by the Gates Police department. Thank you Epiphany 

for helping families have a special Easter meal. 

Our May service project will be cleaning up the Erie Canal in Gates. We will be working with “Keep Gates 

Clean” on Saturday, May 17th from 10am- 12 noon. The clean-up area is off the road so that families with 

children can participates.  A sign-up sheet will posted in the main hallway so that we can update those attending 

with details about the location and option to car pool since parking is limited.   

 The Service Ministry Committee would like to thank the parish for your support with our monthly service 
project.  

Marsha Pulhamus, Birdie Ames, Nancy Mancini and Donna Perry 

 
 

Youth Update 
   

 The parishioners at the 10 am Easter service had a treat to listen to a clarinet solo by Jessica D’Anunzio. 
It’s wonderful to see the youth of Epiphany becoming more involved in the church services.  Epiphany also had 
its annual Easter egg hunt after the 10 am Easter service. The kids had a great time. See some pictures from the 
event below.   

On June 1st, our Rite 13 Sunday class will be having its Rite 13 ceremony. This ceremony will celebrate 
the individuality and creative potential of our three students, Aria Carter, Audrey Cirino and Jessica D’Anunzio. 
The Rite 13 ceremony is reminiscent of the Jewish bar and bat mitzvah and bring this segment of Rite 13 to a 
close. Rite 13 is the first two years of the Journey of Adulthood program (Grades 6-12). 

The Youth of Epiphany will again plant wild flower seeds in the front garden in the church lawn later this 
spring. Hopefully, it will bring joy to all of our parishioner as they attend church services  this summer. 
             A gentle reminder for everyone is that the youth are collecting can and bottle money to help with fund 
raising. You can either put your empty cans and bottles in the trash receptacle in the hallway leading to the 
fellowship hall or hand in bottle receipts or monies received when you redeem the deposit on your cans and 
bottles. The container for the bottle receipts and money redeemed is located on the large desk in the main 
hallway.  
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  Thank you for all your support of the Youth of Epiphany. 
Sue Gaskill, Deb Grasso, Cassie Magiera, Don Metzinger, Marsha Pulhamus and Gladys VanBrederode 
 

 

 

 

 

ROCHESTER REDWINGS CONCESSIONS 
Redwings Baseball is here ! 
We have picked out dates to man the CONCESSIONS ! 
 
This is a Spring/Summer Fundraiser – so please consider helping out. 
 
The following dates are assigned to Epiphany: 
 
Tuesday, April 29         Rohrbachs 1st  & 3rd  base 
Monday, May 26           Rohrbachs 1st base 
Friday, July 4                Rohrbachs 1st  & 3rd base  
Friday, July 11              Mama Mitsy Pizza stand  &  3rd Base DUGOUT craft beer 
Friday, August 22         Rohrbachs  1st  & 3rd  base 
Friday, September 12   Rohrbachs  1st  & 3rd  base 
 
 
 The signup sheets are posted ! 
Any questions, see Don Metzinger 

 
 

If you have any questions, please contact Deb at 585-734-7659. 
 

MOE BREAKFAST 
Please mark your calendars for breakfast for May 21st @8:30 am at Jonny D’s. 

 

SPRUCE UP DAY 
NEXT ……   Spruce Up day 
  #1 -   May 3 

- Working on: fellowship hall, kitchen, meditation room, hallways 
- Lots of help needed 
- Starting at:   9am-noon 
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  #2 -   May 24 

- Working OUTSIDE, planting, raking, etc 
- Help needed 
- Starting at:    8am - 11am 

 
Thank you! 
Any questions, see…..  Pam Metzinger 

WIDOWS GROUP 
Widows group will be meeting and having lunch on May 28th @ 11:00 AM . 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS  
 

WOE  POTLUCK DINNER 
 

 When:       Thursday, May 8, 2025 
         Time:         6:15-7:00    Wine & cheese 

               7:00              Dinner 
Where:         Fellowship hall 

 
** please bring a dish to pass 
** bring your own beverage 

** look for a signup sheet in main hall 
 

Questions….. see Pam Metzinger 
 

Thank you…….. Pam 

 
ANNUAL CHURCH PICNIC 

SUNDAY, JUNE 29, 2025 
Date:          Sunday, June 29 

                                                                            Time:          11:15am 
        Where:         Church fellowship hall 

Provided:    Hot Dogs, rolls, paper goods, condiments, water 
    Bring:           Dish to pass (salad or dessert), your own beverage 

 
** asking for a donation to cover the cost of meat, etc. 
** look for a signup sheet, so we know set up numbers & how much meat to purchase 
 
Questions: see Pam & Don Metzinger 
 

USED BICYCLE DONATIONS: 
R Community Bikes (Rochester Community Bikes; RCB) is a grassroots, 501(c)3 organization, staffed entirely by 
volunteers.  They collect and repair used bicycles for distribution, free of charge, to the Rochester, NY area’s 
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most needy children and adults.  They give away over 2,500 bicycles every year and do over 3,000 repairs for 
their clients, many of whom depend on bicycles as their main source of transportation.  

I volunteer there to help repair the bikes for their giveaway program and to fix bikes for people who bring them 
to the facility at 226 Hudson Avenue.  It is a great, well-run organization with dedicated volunteers. 

Do you have a used bicycle that you would like to donate to others that need them for transportation, for fun or 
exercise?  If you do, please call or email Dave Pulhamus.  You can arrange for me to pick them up or drop them 
off at my house (250 Chambers St., Spencerport) for and I will transport it to R Community Bikes.   

Dave’s contact information is 585-352-0149 or Dmpul80@gmail.com.  Thank you. 

WOE RUMMAGE SALE 2025 
A big thank you and a grateful heart to all who supported the rummage sale this year.  It was again a big success.  
The shoppers who came on Friday & Saturday said they were so appreciative of this sale in the community and 
glad we are still holding it.  Many said they saw our ads in the paper & on social media.  They are always amazed 
by the organization and cleanliness of our building and all the goods we have for sale, at very reasonable prices.  
We also had nice weather and everyone came to shop. 
 
Also, thank you for our bakers.  Who came out to bake, bake, bake!!  Many different treats came in and we sold 
out.  The bake sale profit was - $700.00 
 
Thank you to the following parish members that worked all week long to get the donated items sorted, set up, 
looking in tip-top shaped and priced. 
Plus, the men who helped set up our rooms before-hand & all the great help we had at cleanup – we got all the 
classrooms & fellowship hall cleaned and put back together. 
It was a task that was successfully completed. 
 
Thanks to: 
Laurie Zaso, Katy Rogers, Ryan Zaso, James D’Anunzio, Marsha & Dave Pulhamus, Ryan, Rachael & Lisa Steubing, 
Don & Desi Voorhies, Cassie & Connor Magiera, Pat & Bill Lesher, Bonnie Ayers, Birdie Ames, Jan Boulter, Rita K, 
Jorja Benson, Betty Frisch, Bob & Gail Renehan, Audrey Barclay, Alice Marshall, Jan Resch, Carol Kohan, Linda 
Bonneau, Kim Hyde, Gladys VanBrederode, Heidi McGrath, Blain Kaercher, Margaret & Nick Parisi, Maureen 
Durie, Sue Greenauer, Meg & Kristen Smith, Barb, Joe & Meredith Woo, Helen Bennett, Barb D’Anunzio, Father 
Greg, Cat Engert, Terry Barker, Steve Mancini, Diane Mancini, Yassir Guenni, Pam & Don Metzinger 
 
Our total profit for rummage sales for 2 days……  $5,450.07 
Bake sale money……………………………………  $ 700.00 
Gold jewelry profits………………………………….  $ 711.32 
 
Total rummage sale, after expenses……………… $6705.39 
 
Thanks again……. START SAVING FOR  2026 
Pam Metzinger 

BAKE SALE 
Thank you to all the bakers who made our Bake Food Sale a success.  Your time, wonderful treats was greatly 
appreciated and put smiles on everyone’s face.  We sold everything and raised $700.00 for our church and 
community. 

mailto:Dmpul80@gmail.com
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Each and every one of you are a blessing, thank you.  

Sue Greenauer 

 

    PARISH SCHOLARSHIPS 
Thanks to the generosity of the families and friends of the Rev’d John VanBrederode and Karen Marr, we are 
fortunate to have two funds which provide assistance for post-secondary education.  The deadline for both is 
Sunday, May 5th.  

How are recipients chosen? The Scholarship Committee meets and reviews all applications. It may, at its 
discretion, interview the applicants.  

Who serves on the Committee? A member of the Vestry, a representative from the Church School or J2A 
program, a representative from one of the parish’s Teams or Committees, and an “at-large” parishioner.  

Notification: The Committee will notify each applicant of its decision in writing by June 2nd. Recipients will be 
announced on a Sunday in June, at the 10:00 a.m. service.  

John VanBrederode - Memorial Scholarship 

Eligible applicants:  
* Graduating High school seniors  
* have been active in the life of Epiphany  
* will continue their studies in college or trade school  

Karen Marr - Memorial Award 

Eligible applicants:  
* have “special need.” A special need can be a physical or learning disability.  
* have completed one year of post-high school education. Continuing education can be college or trade 
school.  
* be a confirmed member of The Church of the Epiphany for at least one year.  
Note: The Marr Award is available 3 times per year. Application deadlines are May 1st, August 1st and 
December 1st. 

Marion Hunter Youth Assistance Fund 

Purpose: Awards from the Hunter Youth Assistance Fund are to be used to sponsor young people's 
attendance and participation in church-related or religiously based special events, such as Creation Camp, 
national and local youth gatherings, etc. 
 

Eligible applicants: 
*Youth ages 8-18 years who have been active in the life of the parish. 
*Applicants shall submit a short letter to the Rector, naming the event they wish to attend and what they 
hope to get out of it. 

CHURCH SCHOOL SCHEDULE 
(classes begin at:  9:45am) 

     

Sunday, May   4  -   Church School 
Sunday, May  11 -  Church School 
Sunday, May  18 -  Church School 
Sunday, May  25 -  NO Church School 



12 

 
 
Sunday, June  1  -   Church School  (Rite 13 Ceremony) 
Sunday, June  8  -   Church School 
Sunday, June 15 -   Church School (last day) 
Sunday, June 22 -   No Church School 

  Sunday, June 29 -   No Church School  (Church Picnic) 
 

MARCH FINANCIAL SUMMARY 
 

Income 
Budget YTD 

2025 
% 0f Budget 

YTD 

Pledge & Plate $36,131  $32,525         

Investment Income 5,875           5,875 

Diocesan Grant 5,500            5,000 

ERTC              

Flowers 330 438 

Special Offerings 234              813 

Building Use 120                    333 

Other 144              1,375 

Total Income $48,334 $46,358 

 

Expenses   

Worship 2,872 1,219 

Formation 82 213 

Diocesan Apportionment 4,554 4,554 

Stewardship 1,433 2,613 

Other Action -           125 

Youth       - 25 

Evangelism 331 369 

Supplies & Utilities 5,774 3,975 

Insurance 2,508 3,000 

Copier Expense 941 875 

Other Office 1,261 800 

Oversight 10,485 8,650 

Salaries & Benefits 34,266 35,566 

Total Expenses 54,022 53,333 

Surplus/(Deficit) (5,689) (6,975) 

Submitted by Deb Grasso, Treasurer 
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                  2025 

 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

    
01 02 

 

03 
Spruce up day 
9-12 

04 
6 Easter 
 
8:00 AM HE 
10:00 AM HE  

05 
   

06  07  08  WOE 
Potluck Dinner 
6:15 – 7:00 
Wine & Cheese 
Dinner – 7:00  

09 

. 

 

10  

11 
7 Easter 
Bishop’s Visit 
8:00 AM HE 
10:00 AM HE 
Mother’s Day  

12  13  14 
   

15 
  

16  17 

 

18 
Pentecost 
 8:00 AM HE 
 10:00 AM HE 
  

19  20 
  
 
Vestry Meeting  

21  
Moe Breakfast 
8:30 AM  

22  23 24 

Spruce up Day 
8-11 

 

25 
Trinity Sunday 
8:00 AM HE 
10:00 AM HE 
  

26 
 

Memorial 
Day 

27 
 

28 
Widows Lunch 
11:00 AM 

29 30 31 

 
 
 
 
 
  

https://calendar.churchart.com/calendar/927942/event/265686743/2018-01-08
https://calendar.churchart.com/calendar/927942/event/265686614/2018-01-17
https://calendar.churchart.com/calendar/927942/event/265686748/2018-01-21
https://calendar.churchart.com/calendar/927942/event/265357936/2018-01-21
https://calendar.churchart.com/calendar/927942/event/259305256/2018-01-21
https://calendar.churchart.com/calendar/927942/event/259305256/2018-01-21
https://calendar.churchart.com/calendar/927942/event/262016143/2018-01-23
https://calendar.churchart.com/calendar/927942/event/259305256/2018-01-21
https://calendar.churchart.com/calendar/927942/event/259305256/2018-01-21
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CHURCH OF THE EPIPHANY 
3285 Buffalo Rd. 
Rochester, NY  14624-2413 
O: 585-247-4190  F: 585-247-0631   
coeoffice@frontier.com 
www.epiphany-gatesny.org 

 
RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 
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